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Summary of the BoD meeting 6 June 2022: 

SECRETARY REPORT
Beacon Lodge Appreciation Day is July 17, 2022
Thank you for Cake and Ice cream at Senior Event from 
Don and Roseann Weis
Thank you for donation of Walmart and Lowes gift cards to 
Beacon Lodge

Membership/Orientation/Retention – Lion Bruce made 
motion to accept Janice Long as a new member, Lion 
Dennis Seconded and Board approved. She will be added as 
a family plan. Will install at New Officer installation

5 Year Planning Committee – Will be deciding on a 
proposal at meeting on 14 June

Finance and Budget – Will pay remaining budgeted items 
for the year

Constitution and Bylaws – Lions Club International Dues 
are being voted on at this years Convention in June. If 
approved dues will change from $21.50 to $23.00 on July 1, 
2023, $23 - $24 on July 2024 and $24 - $25 on July 2025. 
No mention yet if State dues will follow but stand by

Care of Members – Pray for all Lion members and 
families that are ill or under Care.

Lion George Cutts, Lion JamesOwens Cutts, Lion Don 
Hartnaft, Lion Glen and spouse are all doing well 

Programs –Kay Hall will be our next program. Lion Bruce 
and Lion Forrest made motions to make donation towards 
$250 for Shirt Logo 

Banquets –Installation Night June 27th, Mission BBQ will 
cater at Reamstown Firehall. Still looking for a program. 
Let Lion Jamie know if you can help set up tables that night 
in advance of meeting.

Nomination – Immediate Past President – Lion Brent Porter
President – Lion Chuck Holsey  

1st Vice President – Lion Marie Sipler 

2nd Vice President – Lion Mark Janke  

3rd Vice President – Lion Woody Long 
Secretary – Lion Leo Maynard Jr.  
Treasurer – Lion Matthew Pisker   

1 Year Directors – Lion Carol Maynard, Lion Kevin 
 Rathman
2 Year Directors -  Lion Doyne Atkinson, Lion Dennis 

Ensinger
Lion Tamers – Lion Hanna Lopez, Lion Jamie Carpenter
Tail Twister – Lion Sandy Lucas
Newsletter Editor – Lion Carl Slegel

Ephrata Fair – Still looking for a Co-Chairperson

French Fry Stand – Reamstown Fun Day donated and 
distributed 4.5 cases 
UNRUH Event went well will donate 50% to Real Life 
Community Center and Denver Fire Company via UNRUH 

Fall Fish and Shrimp Fry – Oct. 14th & Oct. 28th
Spring Fish and Shrimp Fry – Mar. 3rd , Mar. 17th & 
Mar. 31st 

Food Bank – Need people to sign up for Redner’s June 
17th & 18th. Lion Woody is driver for pickups for EASS 

Reamstown Days – 1st Weekend after Labor Day 

Student of the Month – Will have 2 at next meeting 
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Student Scholarships – Scholarship, Citizenship and 
Community Service
Male: Alexander Pavlek
Female: Breana Ensinger (Dennis’s Granddaughter)
Leo of Year: Ashlyn Althouse
Already received a TY from Alexander   for his scholarship
Received a Thank you letter from Kristin Slovik, 
Administrative Assistant about Seniors Award Night:
Mr. Carpenter,
 I just wanted to take a moment to thank you for presenting 
your awards at our awards ceremony on Wednesday 
evening.  I appreciate the time you took out of your busy 
schedule to be here for our seniors.  I think it meant a lot to 
them to actually see who was awarding them the 
scholarship that they were receiving, and to receive a little 
bit of background on the East Cocalico Lions Club.  Please 
be sure to thank Mr. Ensinger for me as well.  I’m sure it 
was an extra special evening for him, being able to present 
his granddaughter with the award. 

OLD BUSINESS
Barn Stormer Association will be given $95 for 10 extra 
tickets besides the free 10 tickets for
the events on September 17th. The free tickets are on the 
1st base and 3rd base sidelines 

NEW BUSINESS
Lion Stephanie Hartman presented a proposal 
recommending how we acknowledge the community for 
what they contributed during the food drives. The Club will 
start putting flyers up at each store showing what the 
communities contributions totaled during the food drive 
events.

Club is going to buy 10 duck race tickets and if any win we 
will donate all back to Beacon Lodge. Motion was made by 
Lion Bruce and seconded by Lion Jamie.

It was decided to table Cub Scout request for monetary 
aide, sending cubs to camp, until they respond to Lion 
Bruce with information he requested. See Lion’s Bruce’s 
email on update, info will be added into next newsletter or 
addendum.

DATES TO REMEMBER: Next Board Meeting will be 
August 1st at 7PM 

GOOD OF LIONISM – District 14D new Lancaster Lions 
Club is June 17th, contact Lion Brent if you are interested 
in going at no cost. 6PM social, 6:30 dinner

Lion President Brent asked the Board to help decide where 
to disperse his $1500 Presidential fund, we told him to give 
us a list of a few places and we can help review but it is 
ultimately his decision. 

&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&

Kelsey Breneman was the March 2022 Student of the 
Month. At Cocalico, Kelsey’s activities include Future 
Business Leaders of America and Aevidum (a Suicide 
prevention program which was started at Cocalico and now 
has become a nationwide movement). She is also active in 
sports participating on the Soccer and Softball teams. 
Besides being an East Cocalico Lions Student of the month, 
she has achieved Student of the Month recognition in 
English, and Business Student (Twice). Other honors 
Kelsey has achieved are being on the second team All Star 
Soccer Team and was on the Homecoming Court. Beside 
her school activities she volunteers at “The Gardens” 
nursing home and helps with the Junior High students at her 
church. She enjoys traveling and has been on multiple 
mission trips. Her plans include attending Penn State, main 
campus, and going into nursing.
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                  Meet Lions Dallas and Sandy Lucas

Two of the newest East Cocalico Lion members are Lions Dallas and 
Sandy Lucas. Dallas grew up in Lock Haven, PA while Sandy grew up 
in Durham, North Carolina. Currently they reside at 7 Keeler Ave in 
Reamstown. Dallas is a truck driver for Pepperidge Farms while Sandy 
enjoys her free time being retired. Between the two of them, they have 
two sons, three grandchildren and two Great Grandsons. Dallas enjoys 
Trucks and he is also a Life Member of the Denver Fire Company. 
Sandy enjoys reading, camping, baking, and cooking. When asked why 
they wanted to join the East Cocalico Lions Club they replied, “We 
want to help others, especially our community.” Both of them love to 
see folks smile and laugh and if they can make that happen, they 
themselves are happy. Dallas and Sandy are very happy and proud to be 
part of the club and have already helped in several of our events. When 
you have a chance to meet both Dallas and Sandy, introduce yourself 
and welcome them into the Club.

Many of ECL’s traditional events have had to be modified. For instance, the  annual Senior Citizens’ 
banquet (luncheon) turned into a dessert picnic at the Reamstown Park, complete with entertainment: 
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I’ve missed out on this event in the past ‘cause it’s 
such a long drive  — especially the drive home with a 
full belly. 

Ya can’t beat the price!  Or the convenience!

Duck Race, fishin’, lunch, activities!

I’m goin’!


